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RE: Resolution Passed September 6, 2022 by Council of the Municipality of 
Brighton looking for support regarding changes to be made to the Healthcare 
Connect System for Members of the Canadian Armed Forces 

From: noreply@cambridge.ca <noreply@cambridge.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, September 8, 2022 1:32 PM 
To: E_Clerks <clerks@cambridge.ca> 
Subject: OTHER (CLERKS) e-mail from Service Cambridge 

Resolution #COU-2022-329 
Moved by Councillor Mark Bateman 
Seconded by Mayor Brian Ostrander 

Whereas Brighton is a community with a significant military population; 

And whereas military personnel are from time to time released from their duties for 
medical reasons; 

And whereas military personnel are attached to healthcare through the Canadian Armed 
Forces which ceases after the date of military release; 

And whereas released military personnel are unable to register with Healthcare Connect 
until after their release date, providing a healthcare gap; 

And whereas the notice for release dates are well in advance of the actual date of 
release from the Canadian Armed Forces; 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Brighton endorse that the Ontario 
Government change the access rules to Healthcare Connect to permit the registration of 
military personnel into the Healthcare Connect system once those Canadian Forces 
Members are provided with a release date; 

And further that this motion is circulated to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of 
Health, MPP David Piccini, and all municipalities across Ontario and the Association of 
the Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) for endorsement. 

Carried 

Kind Regards,    
Candice Doiron  
Municipal Clerk    
Municipality of Brighton  
35 Alice Street PO Box 189  
Brighton, ON K0K 1H0  
cdoiron@brighton.ca    
Tel: 613-475-0670 Fax: 613-475-3453 
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 2021 Division Road North 
Kingsville, Ontario  N9Y 2Y9 

Phone:  (519) 733-2305 
www.kingsville.ca 

kingsvilleworks@kingsville.ca 

 COPY VIA EMAIL (Premier@ontario.ca) September 1, 2022 

The Hon. Doug Ford,  Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
1 Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier Ford: 

RE: Town of Kingsville Council Resolution #336-08292022 in opposition to 

Bill 3, Strong Mayors, Building Homes Act, 2022 

At its Special Meeting held August 29, 2022 Council of The Corporation of the Town of 
Kingsville passed a Resolution against Bill 3 as follows: 

Resolution #336-08292022 

Moved by Councillor Kimberly DeYong 

Seconded by Councillor Laura Lucier 

“WHEREAS the Government of Ontario, through the Minister of Municipal Affairs 

and Housing, has introduced Bill 3 which is described as "An Act to amend 

various statutes with respect to special powers and duties of heads of council";  

AND WHEREAS this Bill, if enacted, will initially apply to the City of Toronto and 

City of Ottawa, but will later be expanded to include other municipalities according 

to a statement made by the Premier at the 2022 AMO annual conference; 

AND WHEREAS this Bill, if enacted, will give Mayors additional authority and 

powers, and correspondingly take away authority and powers from Councils and 

professional staff, and will include giving the Mayor the authority to propose and 

adopt the Municipal budget and to veto some decisions of Council; 

AND WHEREAS this Bill, if enacted, will give authority over professional staff to 

the Mayor, including that of the Chief Administrative Officer; 
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AND WHEREAS these changes will result in a reduction of independence for 

professional staff including the CAO, who currently provide objective information 

to the Council and public and will now take direction from the Mayor alone when 

the Mayor so directs; 

AND WHEREAS these are surprising and unnecessary changes to the historical 

balance of power between a Mayor and Council, and which historically gave the 

final say in all matters to the will of the majority of the elected Council. 

THEREFORE, this Council of the Town of Kingsville, passes this resolution to 

petition the Government of Ontario that: 

1. These changes to the Municipal Act, 2001, are unnecessary and will

negatively affect the Town of Kingsville;

2. That if the Ontario Government deems these changes necessary in large

single-tier municipalities such as Toronto and Ottawa, that such changes

should not be implemented in smaller municipalities;

3. That the Ontario Government should enact legislation clarifying the role of

Mayor, Council and Chief Administrative Officer, similar to those

recommended by the Ontario Municipal Administrator's Association and

those recommended by Justice Marrocco in the Collingwood judicial inquiry

of 2020; and

4. That if the stated goal of this legislation is to construct more housing in

Ontario that this can be accomplished through other means including

amendment of the Planning Act and funding of more affordable housing.

Council further directs the Clerk to ensure that a copy of this resolution be 

provided to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 

the "Standing Committee on Heritage, Infrastructure and Cultural Policy", 

Kingsville's MPP, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, and other 

Municipalities in Ontario.” 
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RECORDED VOTE – Carried Unanimously 

YEA 

Deputy Mayor Gord Queen X 

Councillor Kimberly DeYong X 

Councillor Tony Gaffan X 

Councillor Laura Lucier X 

Councillor Thomas Neufeld X 

Councillor Larry Patterson X 

NAY 

Results 6 0 

If you have any questions or comments please contact Paula Parker at pparker@kingsville.ca. 

Yours very truly, 

Paula Parker  
Town Clerk, on behalf of Kingsville Council 

cc: The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
(Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org)  
Standing Committee on Heritage, Infrastructure and Cultural Policy; Attn.: Committee Clerk 
Isaiah Thorning (schicp@ola.org)  
Anthony Leardi, MPP – Essex (Anthony.Leardi@pc.ola.org)  
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) (amo@amo.on.ca)  
All Ontario Municipalities 
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